
I am writing in support of the Stibnite Gold Project and the benefits it will bring to Idaho. This project 

has the potential to put hundreds of Idahoans to work, bring a $1 billion investment into our state 

and restore an area of Idaho's backcountry desperately in need of repair. Today, fish cannot swim 

past the Yellow Pine pit and heavy metals are leaching into the ground and surface water. The 

Stibnite Gold Project can leave the conditions better than they are today. 

I am supportive of Perpetua Resources' refined plan in large part because regulators named it as 

their preferred alternative. The USFS indicated it was the best option for mining the site because it 

eliminated the need for perpetual water treatment, had a better access route and did a better job 

managing stream temperatures. Regulators would not have identified Perpetua's plan as their 

favorite unless they were confident the company could minimize impacts to the environment and 

community while mining for gold and the critical mineral antimony. 

I encourage the U.S. Forest Service to move the Stibnite Gold Project forward. The permitting 

process is designed to advance the best plans possible. I believe the work of regulators over the past 

six years is proof this is what is happening with the Stibnite Gold Project. The thorough review 

process has been beneficial but there should be no more delays. The project should move forward in 

a timely manner. 

MaryAnn Kenniger  


